InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

August 16, 2004

Mr. Stephane Lemay




via FAX: 1 514 735 6810

Vice-President, Public and Legal Affairs

Gildan Activewear

725 Montee De Liesse

Montreal, Quebe, CANADA H4T 1P5

Dear Mr. Lemay:

We are appalled by Gildan’s announcement to close Gildan Activewear El Progresso factory in Honduras on September 30.  The reasons you give—a lack of competitiveness in this specific factory, cheaper wages in neighboring countries such as Nicaragua and Haiti and ongoing protests that block access to the free trade zone where the factory is located—are totally unsatisfactory.  Furthermore, you are closing only one of your three factories in Honduras—the one that has been under investigation by the Fair Labor Association (FLA) and the Workers Rights Consortium (WRC).  Finally, as advocates for workers' rights and labor standards, we are very angry that you are taking your business to cheaper locales such as Nicaragua and Haiti, which are also known for serious neglect of labor rights.

We requested an independent investigation of Gildan Activewear El Progreso when we wrote to Gildan in December 2003.  We appreciate the cooperation you gave the FLA and WRC to begin their investigations.  Rather than close the factory, we ask you to implement their findings. 

Gildan's decision to cut and run at a moment when a solution to problems at the factory were within reach sends a clear message to workers in all your company's off-shore facilities that if they attempt to organize, they will be fired, and if they complain about violations of their rights, Gildan will close the factory and eliminate their jobs. This is totally unacceptable behavior and a clear violation of your company's commitment to the FLA. 

Therefore, we strongly urge you to immediately reverse the decision to close the El Progresso factory and comply with recommendations for corrective action from the FLA and WRC, including:

-reinstate fired workers with full back pay

-respect workers’ right to join a union of their choice

-prevent sexual harassment and abuse

-end unjustified firing of pregnant women

-end forced daily overtime, forced Sunday work and forced holiday work 

If Gildan fails to reverse its decision to close the El Progreso factory, it has no right to be considered an FLA member in good standing. 

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

Copies:
Lic. Ricardo  Maduro, Presiidente de la Repúblico de Honduras ~ via fax: 011-504-221-4552

   
Ambassador Mario Miguel Canhuati, Embassy of Honduras ~ via fax: 1-202-966-9751


Mr. Tom Kelly, Desk Officer for Honduras, US State Department ~ via fax: 1-202-647-2597


Ambassador Larry L. Palmer, US Embassy in Tegucigalpa ~ via fax: 011-504-236-9037
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The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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